
PERU STATEMENT IN FINAL PLENARY MEETING 
 
Co-Chairs: 
 
We want to thank you and all the Parties for their efforts this week. Under your 
guidance, the facilitators have done a great effort, and we commend them for 
having brought parties forward towards substantive dialogue and bridging 
proposals.  
 
We acknowledge that an important conceptual evolution and some textual 
improvements have been obtained. These results should be captured in the 
facilitators’ reports, along with their understanding of the key issues, section by 
section, in light of the discussions this week.  
 
At the same time, we are aware that progress has been insufficient and uneven. 
Three months before Paris, the pace is slow and the current tool is evidently not 
the best suitable for effective deliberations. 
 
Therefore, Co-Chairs, we thank you for having presented a clear proposal for the 
next steps, a proposal that you have elaborated after having heard the guidance 
from the Parties.  
 
We have noted a general call for you to present, after this session, a basis for the 
negotiation that captures the progress made so far, for both workstreams. 
 
Our common expectation is for you to prepare a concise, single, consolidated 
document; a document which corrects imbalances; which is inclusive and not 
restrictive in terms of content; which includes crystalized, manageable options; 
and which creates a better articulation, for all central issues, between the core 
agreement and the COP decisions. 
 
We also see convergence on the need to improve the format and the modalities of 
our work; to move towards a more centralized forum of negotiation; to address all 
elements as a whole, in a comprehensive manner; to benefit from a more direct 
stewardship from your part during the sessions; to consider more instances of 
deliberation at the head of delegation level. 
 
Co-Chairs, we encourage you to make full use of your mandate to move the process 
forward. 
 
Peru, both as acting Presidency and as a developing country, is responsibly 
involved in a solid working partnership with France. This is why, during the next 
ADP session we intend to convene, together with the incoming Presidency, 
consultation meetings with heads of delegations to support the work of the Co-
Chairs.  
 
As we move into the final stages of the process, we renew our pledge to collaborate 
with France for the success of COP21. 
 



Let me finish by thanking the contributing countries that have made pledges to 
ensure the realization of the next ADP session. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
 


